
 

Beautification Policy 2024 

The Beautification program was designed to perform needed repairs and improvements to existing residential 

houses owned by Nisqually Tribal members residing in the reservation boundaries or within Thurston and Pierce 

counties.  

The work is focused primarily on exterior repairs such as –  

• Life & Safety items  

• Roofing,  

• Siding 

• Exterior trim  

• Exterior paint  

• Replacement of broken windows/doors  

• Porch repairs/rebuilds  

• Junk removal  

• Landscaping cut down  

• Fence building 

• Plumbing and bathroom repairs have been added for 2024 on a limited basis per the severity of needs.  

The work is scheduled on a first come, first served basis using a detailed and numbered list of applicants which is 

kept at the building department. Some exceptions for safety or emergency repairs may be considered for approval 

of the Building Department director Wayne Lloyd. The budget is finite and changes from year to year which will 

affect the number of Tribal Members that can be served each year.  

Program Guidelines:  

• Must be a Nisqually Tribal Member. 

• Must live within Thurston or Pierce counties. 

• Applicants must not contact or go under contract with a contractor prior to Building Department 

approval. 

• Access to areas of the house being worked on need to be open to workers during daytime hours Monday 

to Friday.  

• Pets must be controlled so that workers are not bothered or endangered by them. 

• Workers must be treated respectfully while working on property. 

• Change orders or additional work must be approved by the building department. 

The applications can be picked up at the Building Department, 12565 Elders Ln SE Olympia WA 98513. 

For more information about the Beautification Program, please contact: 

Ryan Kalich 

360-472-2608 ext: 1231 

kalich.ryan@nisqually-nsn.gov 
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